
Send support to:
WorldWide New Testament Baptist Missions

PO Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC 28086

704.730.1440

“And when they had brought their ships to land, they forsook all, and followed him.” - Luke 5:11

Praise the Lord for 5 new supporters!!!
Praising the Lord for getting us to 69% of our needed support!!!

The Elwart Family
Planting Big Bear Baptist Church in Big Bear, CA

www.elwartfamily.com
252.933.0072

pastorelwart@icloud.com

Faith Independent Baptist Church - Dora, AL
Pleasant Ridge Baptist Church - Holts Summit, MO

Fellowship Baptist Church - Clarklake, MI
Central Baptist Church - Panama City, FL
Freedom Baptist Church - Pigeon Forge, TN

We have so much to thank
God for these last 3 months. So,
buckle up, and read on.

We were finally able to find
the axles we needed from a trailer
supply store in Delaware. We had
them shipped to the towing yard
where we left our RV in Alabama.
We were in Kansas at the time
when the parts came in. I picked
up my friend Thomas Engle in
Missouri, and we drove down to
Alabama where our trailer was
being stored.

By God’s grace and the help of
the towing yard owner’s welding
skills and use of his tools,
Thomas and I were able to get
both axles, all the wheel hubs and
brake assemblies replaced in
about 11 hours in one day. We
praise the Lord for how He
worked during this mess of a
trailer breakdown.

Thomas and I were able to
leave tracts with and witness to a
number of people that we would

have never met had God not
allowed us the opportunity to
have this major trailer
breakdown. It is not what our
family chose, but we did desire to
use that trial for His glory. Only
heaven may tell of God’s purpose
and plan through it all.
Thankfully, we made it back on
the road, and safely back to our
families with our trailer in tow.

We are also praising the Lord
that we were able to see our
house listed for sale, we received
3 offers within a day or two,
accepted one offer, and closed on
the house…all in less than 30
days!!!! We are so excited about
this, and are praising God! Thank
you for your prayers on our
behalf in this matter.

Through the process, we
found that the family that bought
our house in Kinston, NC was
moving from just over an hour
away fromwhere we will be in Big
Bear, CA. We thought, only God
could orchestrate something like

that. There is no telling why they
left, but we certainly know why
we are going. It is awesome to
continue to see God’s
confirmations of His calling in
our lives all along the way. We
truly serve an awesome God!!!

We were able to spend a little
time with Jackie’s family one last
time in June before heading out
West later in the fall. We also
were able to celebrate Elĳah’s 1st
birthday with them, as well as
Brittany’s parents, who flew up
from FL to be with us for that
week. We cherish these sweet
times of family fellowship as we
look forward to our move home
to Big Bear before too long.

Please thank God for all He
has done in our lives these past
months. He is worthy to be
praised!

Please pray for Brittany and
our little man that is due Sept. 12.
Please pray for a healthy mom,
baby, and a safe, natural delivery.

69%
Current Support Level:

Sending Church:
New Testament Baptist Church

126 Neuse Rd.
Kinston, NC 28501
252.523.0648

Apr. - Jun.
2021

Thank you so much to our new supporters!


